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COSFORD MILITARY
WIVES CHOIR
Saturday 17th October   at St Mary’s Albrighton                                                                                   7 for 7.30pm
Refreshments - Tickets £5.00: Enquiries Frank Aston. 07926 096707.                                                               
Tickets from: - Mogul Diamonds Bookshop. Albrighton  
Tel’ 01902 372288   
Frank Aston: 07926 096707,  David Watkins:  07793 105809 or from members of Cosford  Military Wives Choir.

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY:
Nov 4th – Parish Council Meeting
Nov 29th – Christmas Fair
*****************************************
We had the first committee meeting for this year's campaign this afternoon and the deadline for handing in boxes on the usual Saturday half way through November was agreed - Saturday 14th November.  We don't know where the warehouse will be yet but just as soon as I know, I will circulate the address and opening times.  As usual, The Old School House, Sutton Maddock is an official drop off point for boxes and I will take them to the warehouse. 

I have ordered leaflets and posters from Operation Christmas Child and just as soon as they arrive, I'll get them round all our churches.
 
Thank you for your help
 Shiona
Stockton Parish Council
A meeting of Stockton Parish Council took place on Wednesday 10 September 2015 at Apley Farm Shop Norton. Items discussed included the appointment of the Parish Clerk, the Jubilee Playpark ROSPA Inspection including maintenance and hedge cutting, further updates on the B4176 (rabbit run) from Astol crossroads to Crowgreaves, how to support the Queens Lunch-90th Birthday Celebrations on the 12th June 2016, Neighbourhood Security, Parish Website and the installation of Fibre-optics in the Parish.
The next meeting will take place on Thursday 4 November 2015.

Norton Over 60’s 
Ten members were welcomed back after our summer break. It was a special day as two of our members were celebrating their 65th Wedding Anniversary, they were presented with a card and garden voucher. Members were told the Ladies and Village Hall Committee are giving us a Christmas Lunch on December 17th, we look forward to that. Our Christmas Raffle will be drawn at our meeting on December 10th we hope to have the tickets on sale at our next meeting.
Gwen Bennett


SHROPDOC

08444 06 88 88

NOTE TO CONTRIBUTORS                 
Please have any articles or notices in to me in writing or e-mail only by the 20th of the preceding month. Contact me at: 
13 Bridgnorth Road, Norton, TF11 9EE, 
Tel: 730823 (Queries only)                      
 e-mail: kathryn.ward17@gmail.com     
Kindly printed monthly by Allan Davies at 
SBM Digital
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                                                                BAPTISMS
Congratulations to Simone Raybould  who was baptised on  30th  August  at  Beckbury Church
Also to Archie and Sebastian, sons of Steve and Simone Raybould who were baptised on 30th August at Beckbury Church
Please pray for them that with help and encouragement they may grow in the knowledge and love of Jesus.                                                     
                                                                  WEDDINGS                                                                                        Congratulations to Carl Steventon  and  Kerry Hickman who were married on  29th August at Beckbury Church.
And to Nick Sheppard  and  Claire Amey who were married on  19th September at Ryton Church
.                                                                    CONDOLENCES   
We extend our sympathies to the family of the late Reg Lewis  age 75 of  Norton whose  service was held on 4th September at  Telford Crematorium
Also to the family of Edgar Harris age 76 of Kemberton whose service  was held on 25th September at Kemberton Church 
Also to the family of Frankie Brookes age  89 of Kemberton whose service  was also held on 25th September at Kemberton Church 

DIARY DATES for OCTOBER 2015      OUT & ABOUT
Every Monday to Friday    Oasis Christian Shop in Shifnal open 11am - 3.00 pm.
Every Saturday	Oasis Christian Shop open in Shifnal open 11 am to 1 pm
Every Wednesday in term time Norton Nippers Norton Village Hall 9.30-11.30am                                                                                                                                                                         

Thur   1st    2.30pm Norton Over 60’s Club, Norton Village Hall 
Fri      2nd   10.30am Informal Prayers in Oasis, Shifnal Shopping Centre
Tues  13th   2.00pm Six Parishes Friendship Club, Beckbury Village Hall
Thur   15th   2.30pm Norton Over 60’s Club, Norton Village Hall
Sat     17th  7.30pm Cosford Military Wives Choir, St. Mary’s Church, Albrighton
Wed   22nd  7.30pm Norton Ladies Group, Norton Village Hall???
Thur   29th  2.30pm Norton Over 60’s Club, Norton Village Hall

                                                      CHURCH NEWS
…..Harvest Thanksgiving Services continue this month with Sutton Maddock's service at 11.00am 11th October 
Kemberton's harvest will be in the afternoon at 5pm October 4th at Greenacres Farm.
…..The Six Parishes Harvest Appeal is for Farm Africa: gift aid envelopes are available at the churches
…..Bell ringers continue to visit our churches on their ringing tours.  So you may hear the bells being rung at Ryton on Oct 18th and at Kemberton and Sutton Maddock on 21st Oct. Our thanks to our own local ringers who ring for Sunday services and for weddings as well as their practice night at Beckbury on Tuesdays
…..Remember the clocks go back one hour on Sunday 25th October. There will be no more 8.15am communions nor evening services until the clocks change again in 2016

Charity HOST
Room at the inn? Charity HOST is seeking friendly people who could volunteer to offer an invitation to adult international students for a day, weekend, or four days at Christmas. Learn about other cultures, welcome a guest far from home, and make the world a little friendlier! To be put in touch with your local organiser, visit  www.hostuk.org or call 020 7739 6292  Kimberley Brough Deputy Chief Executive HOST    Please note my change of email address. I can now be contacted on dce@hostuk.org                 Unit K106, The Biscuit Factory, Tower Bridge Business Complex, 100 Clements Road, Southwark, London, SE16 4DG
SIX PARISHES  FRIENDSHIP CLUB                                                                                                           On a cold, damp and misty September morning 26 members and friends waited patiently by the church for our overdue coach to arrive, just 15 minutes late due to the mist, we were soon aboard and off we went. Within an hour the weather improved, the sun appeared and our journey improved immensely.  Arriving at Llandudno we were met with a light sea breeze and bright sunshine, soon our little party had divided to visit shops, the sea front and for the hardy ones a climb up the Great Orme, working up an appetite for the inevitable fish and chip, low calorie, lunch.                                                                                                                                         
 I have to admit that this is one seaside resort which seems to please almost everyone, but also a place to always keep a weather eye open for the seagulls.  I remember last year writing about a gull that snatched an ice-cream from a lady’s hand, this year the birds have developed a further tactic.   We watched a small family group approach – mother, father, granny and child with dad eating a portion of chips, when suddenly about 50 gulls approached making a terrific noise and simultaneously diving for the chips.  The family almost disappeared within the flock of birds and when things quietened down every chip had been eaten from the ground where they had been dropped, with a very shaken family quickly walking away.                                                                   
For our next meeting starting at 2pm on Tuesday 13th October in Beckbury Village Hall we will be busy filling shoe boxes for children in Africa, visitors are very welcome to come and help or just to watch.  Any of the items listed below would be most welcome, the more we collect the more boxes we can fill, or perhaps a small donation towards the cost of shipping the shoeboxes (this costs approx.. £3.00 per box).                                A list of items is listed below:
Must Have                                                                  Extras
Flannel                                                             Pencils/crayons
Soap                                                                 Colouring book/paper
Toothbrush and Toothpaste                             Cars – boys’ toys, 
Comb                                                               Dolls – girls’ toys
Hat, Gloves and Scarf                                     Bat – ball – skipping rope
Small soft toy                                                  Children’s playing cards
Sweets – not chocolates                                 any other item for a child           
Sweets in packets with a date of                     to play with 
March 2016 or after                                       
    NO GUNS/KNIVES/ BOOKS/ WAR GAMES OR MARBLES


BECKBURY COMMUNITY SHOP UPDATE
	
Since our last update in July, we have held our first AGM where it was great to meet more interested parties, visited Cheswardine shop and held a successful stand (and coconut shy) at the Beckbury Show.   There is lots of work ahead of us to get a shop up and running. We are in the process of setting up several subgroups to focus on particular areas. Please let us know (if we haven't already got your details) if you would be willing to get involved in any of the following!                                                                                                     
 - Build (planning, design and costs)                                                                                              
 - Legal and Finance                                                                                                          
 - Fundraising and PR                                                                                                              
 - Shop Set Up (internal layout, sourcing stock and planning the day to day running of the shop)                                                                                                                  Thank you to all those who have already said they will help out - we will be in touch soon.                                                                                                                                       
If you have any questions or ideas please email beckburyshop@hotmail.com or speak with any of the committee: Cat Spickernell (01952 750428), Emily Lister (01952 750473), Lorna Willis, Matt Williams, Rebecca Solari, Sam Spickernell, and Diane Rawstorne (01952 750208)


    ………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………FROM the RECTORY
  Dear Friends
	I have chosen to change my car, and parted with the green Peugeot which you have seen me in since we moved here to the Six Parishes seven years ago.                                                                                                                    It has taken me to all of our six churches for ordinary Sunday services as well as special occasions. As the rural dean I have driven to every church in our deanery which stretches from Badger to Waters Upton and Forton, as well as to deanery and diocesan meetings. It has also shared trips with me around the country for holidays and for walks from Sussex to Cumbria.  So it was with some sense of regret that I took the decision to have 'him' ''put down''. The MOT was due at the end of October, but just recently the squeaking clunking and knocking sounds made me think that I may arrive somewhere but not get back home !  The time had come ……   With a registration  plate 51 and 118,000 miles on the clock I feared a winter of unreliability or big repair costs.
	So it's another car for me. I have some clergy friends who use their bicycles to get around the parish – but they are in town parishes with level roads and short distances. And I am not sure about the image of vicars with cycle clips at their ankles
(or in shorts  for that matter ?) 
	John Wesley is reckoned to have travelled in his life 250,000 miles on horseback to preach the gospel. I knew one eccentric student at college training for the ministry with us who was going to ride his horse for parish visiting across the moors from Guisborough in Yorkshire. He was an unusual character. He had at one time been a sculptor and one particularly snowy winter he made a very life like snow ice statue of the college principal  in the college grounds. The next day on the students notice board was an invitation for a ''caption competition'' to accompany a photograph of the statue. There were several suggestions but I still remember after 37 years my favourite  (based on the words of Jesus, ''many are called,  but few are chosen'')                    Many are cooled, but few are frozen
	Some years ago the F1 British Grand Prix was slotted into the season's calendar on an April Sunday which happened to be Easter Sunday (traditionally Silverstone  is at the start of June). The local vicar complained that she would struggle to get to all her Sunday services for Easter communion with the volume of traffic arriving for the race. So the event organisers arranged for her to be transported around her parishes by helicopter !
	For me though it's still the standard vehicle of a car. Gone is the green, however, and now I switch to red. So those who have complained that they couldn't see me coming camouflaged against the hedges, you will now have no excuse !  And I will not complain if you don't respond to my waving at you as I drive slowly by, because I know it takes time to recognise people we know but with a different car. 

	See you at the passing place!		Keith Hodson

                                                    

PRAYER OF THE MONTH
Lord of time and space,  
as the clocks change this month and the autumn days shorten
shine upon us with the light of your truth and the warmth of your love
for Jesus' sake                                                                           AMEN


Rota of Services in the 6 Parishes – October 2015

	
	Badger
	Beckbury
	Ryton
	Kemberton
	Stockton
	Sutton Maddock

	OCT 4th 

	9.30am
Communion
Trad (KH)
	
	
	5pm
HARVEST
FESTIVAL
 (KH)
	11.00am
Communion
(new) (KH)
	


	11th

	
	9.30am
Communion
Trad (KH)
	9.30am
Morning
Worship
(TD)
	

	
	11am
HARVEST
FESTIVAL
(KH)

	18th

	9.30am
Matins
(KH)
	5.30pm
Evensong
(KH)
	
	11am
Morning
Worship
(TD)
	

	6.30pm
Evensong
(KH)

	25th
	
	9.30am
Matins
(KH)
	
	8.15am
Communion
Trad (KH)
	
	11.00am
Communion
Trad (KH)



Abbreviations:    KH=Rev Keith Hodson;; TD=Tina Dalton; LT=Local Team


Rector – Six Parishes, The Rev’d Keith Hodson: 01952750774     Email: keithhodson@talk21.com                                                                                                  Church wardens : Tina Dalton 01952730656, Hilary Blakeley 01952730205 in Stockton
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